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New Mileage Reimbursement Rate  

Effective January 1, 2024 
 
Regulation 67-1601A(1) lists the expenses incurred for travel to receive medical attention which 
shall be reimbursed to the claimant. A claimant is entitled receive reimbursement for mileage to 
and from a place of medical attention which is more than five miles away from home in accordance 
with the amount allowed state employees for mileage. 
 
The General Appropriations Act provides for mileage reimbursements for state employees at the 
standard business mileage rate established by the Internal Revenue Service. Beginning on January 
1, 2024, the Internal Revenue Service rate will be 67 cents per mile (IRS Announcement 2023-
239).  
 
Effective January 1, 2024, the new mileage reimbursement rate to claimants to and from a place 
of medical attention is 67 cents per mile. 
 
Please direct any questions concerning this notice to: 
 
Gary M. Cannon 
Executive Director 
gcannon@wcc.sc.gov 
 

 
1333 Main St, Suite 500 

P.O. Box 1715 
Columbia, S.C. 29202-1715 

 
Tel: (803) 737-5700 
Fax: (803) 737-1258 
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